
At a Session of the Public Service
Commission held at its office
in Jefferson City on the 31st
day of May, 1995 .

CASE NO . TT-95-379

ORDER APPROVING TARIFF SHEETS

STATE OF MISSOURI
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

QCC, Inc . submitted a proposed tariff sheet to the Public

Service Commission on May 15, 1995, designed to introduce seven new

services, change the rates for its operator services, and remove tariff

language referring to Bulk Transmission services . QCC's tariff carried an

effective date of June 5, 1995, which was later extended to June 15, 1995 .

QCC proposes to remove service and rate description text which refers to

Bulk Transmission Services because this service is no longer being offered

to Missouri customers . The tariff provides for increases in operator per-

call charges and for an Operator Dialed (0-) surcharge . The tariff also

describes the following new calling plans : 1) a "1+" direct dial

business /residence service called MTS Service ; 2) an intrastate outbound

calling plan called One Plus Switched Service - Option I ; 3) an intrastate

calling plan available to customers with maintenance contracts called One

Plus Switched Service - Option II ; 4) a dedicated outbound calling plan for

business customers called One Plus Dedicated service ; 5) a calling plan for

residential and business subscribers called Switched 800 Service ; 6) a

travel card service ; and 7) a debit card service .

In the matter of QCC, Inc .'s tariff revision )
designed to delete the bulk transmission )
service offering, increase the operator )
service per call charges and to introduce )
direct dial, 800, travel card and debit card )
services . )



The Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission filed a

memorandum on May 25, 1995, recommending approval of the tariff sheets

filed . Staff stated that it had reviewed the proposed tariff sheets and

had no objection to approval of the new services, the operator services

rate changes, and removal of the Bulk Transmission Service language . Staff

recommended that the proposed tariff sheets be approved .

Having reviewed the company's proposed tariff sheets and

request to

its operator

Transmission

services is reasonable . The Commission finds that the tariff sheets filed

on May 15, 1995, are in the public interest and should be approved to be

effective June 15, 1995 .

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED :

1 .

	

That the tariff submitted by QCC, Inc . on May 15, 1995,

be approved for service on and after June 15, 1995 . The tariff sheets

approved are :

P .S .C . MO . No . 1
1st Revised Sheet No . 18, Replacing Original Sheet No . 18

2nd Revised Sheet No . 21, Replacing 1st Revised Sheet No . 21
Original Sheet No . 22
Original Sheet No . 23
Original Sheet No . 24
Original Sheet No . 25
Original Sheet No . 26 .

Original Sheet No . 18 .1
Original Sheet No . 18 .2
Original Sheet No . 18 .3
Original Sheet No . 18 .4
Original Sheet No . 18 .5
Original Sheet No . 18 .6

Staff's recommendation, the commission finds that QCC's

introduce the described services, change the rates for

services, and remove tariff language referring to Bulk



June, 1995 .

(S E A L)

2 .

	

That this order shall become effective on the 15th day of

Mueller, Chm., McClure, Perkins,
Kincheloe and Crumpton, CC ., Concur .

BY THE COMMISSION

David L . Rauch
Executive Secretary


